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  21 September 2022
Dear Sir/Madam
Consultation on Draft Park Conservation Area Appraisal and Management Plan SPD
Nottingham City Council is consulting on a Draft Park Conservation Area Appraisal and Management Plan SPD in accordance with the Town and Country Planning (Local Development) (England) Regulations 2012 until Wednesday 2nd November (5pm) 2022. 
This Draft SPD provides planning guidance for The Park Conservation Area, a historic residential estate of national interest located immediately west of Nottingham City Centre. The Conservation Area Appraisal forms the primary evidence base for the special character and appearance of the area. The Management Plan provides supplementary policies to those set out within the adopted Nottingham City Local Plan.  
Consultation Period 
The consultation will run for a 6-week period between Wednesday 21st September to Wednesday 2nd November (5pm) 2022. 
A public meeting will be taking place during the consultation period, details of this meeting will be circulated as soon as possible, once they are finalised. 
Where can I view the consultation document?

A copy of the Draft SPD and additional information can be viewed online at:  https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/park-spd
A paper copy is also available for inspection at Loxley House reception, at the above address.  
How do I comment? 

The Council is encouraging electronic responses to ease processing. Ideally, we would like you to make comments using the online form. However, comments may also be emailed to localplan@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.
How will comments be used?

The Council will review all responses received and amend the SPD where appropriate. Please note that representations cannot be kept confidential and will be available for public scrutiny. However, we will exclude your personal contact details. For more information about how we process your data please go to www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/localplan.

What happens next?

The Council will consider all the consultation responses at a future Executive Board meeting (the date of the meeting will be made available on the web site) before adopting the SPD for development management purposes. The final SPD will then be made available on the Council’s website along with a Report of Consultation, and an Adoption Statement. 
Further Queries, Comments and Alternative Formats

Please contact the Planning Policy Team using the email address above if you have any queries or would like more information. As staff are working partly from home, if you would like to speak to an officer on the phone please email with your phone number and we will contact you. 
Yours sincerely
Planning Policy Team
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